Minutes from the AAUW Valdosta Branch Meeting, held January 21, 2012, at Ruby Tuesday
The meeting was called to order at 5:40 pm.

There were three guests, including Beverly Blake.  Attendance is recorded in the Membership Sign In book.

Minutes of Nov. 10, 2011 were distributed by Recording Secretary Martha Leake and approved.

Reports: Treasurer:  The report from Treasurer Patti Barrett was delivered by President Deb Van Petten, and dues concerning half year attendance were clarified.  Programs:  VP of Programs Diane Holliman scheduled Dr. Traci Meyers for Feb. 10.  Other speakers and activities were discussed:  Inviting Michelle Girtman, Lucy Tomberlin, or members of the Civic Roundtable.  Membership:   Alice Kolakowska would like to begin her tenure next May, so the position of VP of Membership is still open.  

Old Business:  A list of responsibilities is available for Vice President of Membership, and can also be found in the bulletin.  The Sister to Sister event discussion is continued as New Business.

New Business and Program:  Sister to Sister Summit and Reunion.  The Sister to Sister event was scheduled for March 17, but has been changed to March 31, Saturday, in the Student Center (to avoid the spring break conflict). Corresponding Secretary Anita Ondrusek and former president Beatrix Potter presented a slide show on Sister to Sister.  Anita led our subsequent discussion.  This upcoming year will be our 14th Program.  The membership discussed the workshops, activities, volunteers needed, possible speakers, goody bags and fundraising.  We did not receive the Bank of America grant; Harriet Messcher urged us to try other banks in town.  We still estimate that our budget requires $2000 to $3700 to cover the room rental and food, T-shirts, and goody bags for about 100 girls.  Food costs might be reduced by taking the girls to the Palms Dining Center.  Rozelle Slaymon and Bettye McClendon agreed to send out letters and application forms to school groups (through counselors) and church groups, respectively, with a letter to be drafted and distributed for editing over the weekend.    It was suggested that Sister to Sister be set up as a non-profit, or designated a community charity, with the help of a lawyer (Mike Dover?).  Fundraising ideas used by our visitors included a Hat show and “Shoe Strut.”  All suggestions were welcome, but AAUW members need to show their support through donations, and the event should reflect “community ownership.”   The Sister to Sister planning committee will meet Wednesday, Jan. 25, at Mary Helen Watson’s house.  

Submitted:  Jan. 21, 2011, by Martha Leake, Recording Secretary

